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PUBLIC MEETING MINUTES:
Board of Occupational Therapy Practice
MEETING DATE AND TIME:
October 3, 2007 at 4:30 p.m.
PLACE:
861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware

Conference Room A, Cannon Building
MINUTES APPROVED: 
November 7, 2007
MEMBERS PRESENT
Debra Young, Professional Member, Chairperson
Nancy Broadhurst, Professional Member, Secretary
Virginia Mirro, Public Member 

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT

Kay Warren, Deputy Director, Division of Professional Regulation
Eileen Kelly, Deputy Attorney General

Sandra Wagner, Administrative Specialist II
ALSO PRESENT

Wendy Mears

DeAnne Suarez
Robin Walls

Margaret Heyd

Dorie Nichols

Lorraine Gay Adams

Megan Bever

Elizabeth Mucha

Christana Conners
CALL TO ORDER

Ms. Young called the meeting to order at 4:35 p.m. 
REVIEW OF MINUTES
The Board reviewed the minutes of the September 5, 2007 meeting.  Ms. Broadhurst made a motion, seconded by Ms. Young to approve the minutes.  The motion was unanimously carried.
4:45-PUBLIC HEARING FOR PROPOSED RULE & REGULATION CHANGE TO REGULATIONS 2.0 and 3.0 

Ms. Young called the Public Hearing to order at 4:45. The Delaware Board of Occupational Therapy, in accordance with 24 Del C. §2006(a)(1), has proposed changes to its Regulations 2.0 and 3.0 to change the audit process for license renewal so that continuing education attestations will be audited after the license renewal period is over, rather than before the expiration date.  The changes will also extend the period of time during each biennial licensure period during which licensees may obtain required CE credits from May 31st of each renewal year to July 31st of each renewal year, to correspond with the license renewal period.

The proposed rules were published for comment in the News Journal and the Delaware State News on September 5, 2007. Verbatim testimony was recorded by the court reporter.  No written comments were received. No public comments were received at the Public Hearing. The Board held deliberations.  Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Broadhurst to adopt the proposed Rules and Regulations.  The motion was unanimously carried.  Ms. Kelly will draft the final order for Board members to sign at the next meeting.  Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Mirro to close the Public Hearing. The motion was unanimously carried.  The Public Hearing ended at 4:49 p.m.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Discussion of Strategic Planning
Supervision

Ms. Broadhurst did research on AOTA’s standards for advanced OTA’s. Ms. Broadhurst’s research found that AOTA does not have a standard for OTA’s supervision. Ms. Young asked to keep this topic on the agenda for the next meeting.
Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Mirro to table discussion on the number of OTA’s within the last 5 years that have applied and are still active until next meeting. The motion was unanimously carried.
Physical Agents Modalities 
The Board held a discussion on physical agents modalities.   Ms. Young suggested that the Board do research on how other states regulate the PAM’s in their state. The Board should find out if states require OT’s and OTA’s to be certified for working in certain environments. The Board wants to see what the differences are from state to state. Ms. Young stated that some academic institutions are adding standards for PAM’s in their curriculum. Ms. Young asked to keep this topic on the agenda for our next meeting.
NEW BUSINESS

Review of Occupational Therapist/Occupational Therapy Assistant Applications
Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Broadhurst to approve the following application:
Heather Braut
The motion was unanimously carried.

Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Broadhurst to approve the following application contingent on receiving the certification from NBCOT:

Sandra Schmieg
The motion was unanimously carried.

Review of Continuing Education Activities

Ms. Mirro made a motion, seconded by Ms. Young to approve the following continuing education courses:

Sundance Rehab

Thermal, Light, and Mechanical Modalities – 7.5 hours
Regal Medical, Inc.
Clinical Pathways for Successful Contracture Management – 7.5 hours

Delaware Technical & Community College, Jack F. Owens Campus, Georgetown, DE
Prevention Practice: Helping Your Clients Be Well – 6 hours

Exploring Hand Therapy, Inc. – Cynthia Burge
Fractures of the Upper Extremity, I’ve Fallen & I Can’t Get Up – 10 hours

Learn and Earn: Shoulder – 1 hour

Myofascial Therapy with Emphasis on Trigger Points – 4.5

The motion was unanimously carried.

Ms. Mirro made a motion, seconded by Ms. Young to amend the Agenda to add a Continuing 
Education Activity for the following:

Delaware Technical & Community College, Jack F. Owens Campus, Georgetown, DE

Motor Imagery – 3 hours

The motion was unanimously carried. 

Ms. Mirro made a motion, seconded by Ms. Young to approved the following Continuing

Education course:

Delaware Technical & Community College, Jack F. Owens Campus, Georgetown, DE

Motor Imagery – 3 hours

The motion was unanimously carried. 

Schedule Meeting Dates for 2008
Ms. Wagner provided the Board with a schedule of the meeting dates for 2008.  Two dates were changed.  Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Mirro to approve the schedule with the changes.  The motion was unanimously carried. 
Election of Officers
Ms. Broadhurst made a motion, seconded by Ms. Mirro to elect Ms. Young as Chairperson of the Board.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Mirro to elect Ms. Broadhurst as Vice Chairperson of the Board.  The motion was unanimously carried. 

Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Broadhurst to elect Ms. Mirro as Secretary of the Board.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Other Business Before the Board (for discussion only)
Ms. Wagner provided Ms. Young a letter from AOTA for discussion. The letter was asking the Board to set guidelines for OT’s and OTA’s.  
Public Comment
Ms. Wendy Mears wanted to discuss using PAM’s. She stated that she had been an OT for many years and that she was capable of using PAM’s with patients. She felt that if you have the basic knowledge of how PAM’s work, then you should not have to take courses on this. Ms. Mears said that there is only one course that she is aware of. She said that if someone were coming from another State to work in Delaware it might take them a long time to get certified in PAM’s if the Board decided to have some type of certification program. 
Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on November 7, 2007 at 4:30 p.m. in Conference Room A, 2nd floor, Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.
Adjournment

There being no further business, Ms. Young made a motion, seconded by Ms. Broadhurst to adjourn the meeting. The motion was unanimously carried. The meeting adjourned at 5:35 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
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Sandra Wagner
Administrative Specialist II






